

WALC Resource Center (940)767-5257 walcskillsto@yahoo.com FAX: (940) 767-5257

Monday, Sept. 23, 2013

Ms. Carol Murray Burkburnett Rotary Club P.O. Box 374 Burkburnett, TX 76354

Dear Ms. Murray,

I am writing to thank you and your colleagues for your generous donation of \$1000 to the Wichita Adult Literacy Council. Per your designation, the funds will be used for materials for our students.

As you are well aware, most non-profits struggle financially and rely on the generosity of people like you. As you probably also know, approximately 23 percent of Wichita County residents are functionally illiterate, read below age level, are learning English as a second language, or have other related difficulties. The need for our services is great, and as WALC's board president, I know I can speak for the board, staff, students, tutors and other volunteers when I tell you how much we appreciate your thoughtfulness as well as that of the Rotary Club membership.

If you have questions or comments, please feel free to call me at 940-397-4391 (office) or contact me at jim.sernoe@mwsu.edu.

Sincerely

Dr. Jim Sernoe

President, Wichita Adult Literacy Council Board of Directors

Ms. Cindy Price, program manager, WALC
Ms. Sara Shelton, executive director, WALC



